REPORT TO THE DIRECTOR OF HOUSING SERVICES

SUBJECT: EXTENSION TO THE PRIOR TO PAINT CONTRACT BEING UNDERTAKEN TO THE NEWLANDS ESTATE,  ECCLES

PREPARED FOR LEAD MEMBERS BRIEFING 16TH FEBRUARY 2001 

BACKGROUND

The prior to paint contract to the Newlands Estate, Eccles is currently being administered on behalf of Housing Services by Development Services. The contract works are being undertaken by Building Services.

The contract was awarded to Building Services following a competitive tendering exercise. The contract commenced on 30th October 2000 and is due to be completed on 11th May 2001. The original contract value was £328,135.

REASONS FOR EXTENSION REQUEST

The reasons for the extension request are detailed below:

· Due to various factors, there is an anticipated revenue under-spend for the 2001/2002 financial year. To avoid the under-spend it is critical that extra work is mobilised, but due to time constraints it is unfeasible that an extra scheme or schemes could be put out to tender and awarded before the end of the financial year. As a consequence the only other alternative is to achieve extra expenditure by means of a variation to an existing contract.   

· Only certain schemes are suitable to include extra work. These must involve work that is subject to a rolling programme and must have similar work in close proximity to the main contract works. One such scheme is the Prior to Paint Contract being undertaken on the Newlands Estate, Eccles.

· It is anticipated that the value of the variation to the contract would be £288,000, subject to final agreement with Development Services’ Quantity Surveyor.  This value represents an additional 88% to the original contract sum.

OTHER FACTORS TO CONSIDER

The Contract for the Prior to Paint on the Newlands estate was won under strict competition and it is intended that the variation works will be carried out at the original tendered rates. 

Due to the fact that the variation works would represent an addition to the prior to paint programme Development Services have stated that it is unlikely that they will have the resources necessary for surveying the extra properties. As a consequence it is proposed that  Building Services will diagnose which windows and doors need to be replaced in order to progress the mobilisation of the works. This modification to working arrangements represents the first move towards a more integrated way of working as advocated under Sir John Egans partnering proposals.  

Due to the scale of variation proposed, it is anticipated that this report will also be forwarded to Cabinet for approval. 

Internal audit have been consulted in relation to the proposals contained within this report.

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that a variation to the Newlands prior to paint contract is approved. This will enable work to be mobilised in order to rectify the current under-spend within the 2000/2001 programme and also represents good value for money. The proposed surveying arrangements will also represent an interesting prototype for new ways of working.  
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